Volume 8 Page 1 of 1

. Volume 8, Issue 4

President Message

Chief Michael Lajoie

I would like to thank all of the venders and the States Chiefs Associations of Massachusetts, Rhode Isand, and New Hampshire for their donation towards the hospitality room in Kansas City. The hospitality suite was a great success and well attended, on Sunday evening we held a celebration party for Chief Bob DiPoli, the party was well attended, standing room only, people were also standing in the hall way. In addition, I would like to thank Fred Sorrento, President of Air Cleaning Specialists, Inc. for sponsoring our breakfast in Kansas City. A list of those who donated towards the hospitality suite follows:

Air Vacuum Corporation American LaFrance of Northern New England American Test Center Anton Enterprises, Inc. Comstar, Inc. **Dupont Personal Protection** E. J. Murphy Company Ed Lyons Fire Equipment, Inc. Elkhart Brass Mfg. Co., Inc. Emergency Vehicles of Maine, Inc. ErnstromFire & Heichemer Assoc., Fire Chiefs Assoc. of MA Flying Cross by Fechheimer Globe Fire Suits Greenwood Fire Apparatus, Inc. Industrial Protection Services, LLC J. P. Maguire Associates, Inc. Kovatch Mobile Equipment Corp. Fire Apparatus Division L. W. Bills Company New England Fire Apparatus

Maintenance Association New England Fire Equipment Exhibitors Association

New Hampshire Association of Fire Chiefs
PenTech Safety, Inc.
Performance Advantage Co., Inc.
Quest Protective Clothing for
Firefighting
R. B. Allen Co., Inc.
Rhode Island Association of Fire
Chiefs
Tatonka Capital Corporation
United Plastic Fabricating, Inc.
V. H. Blackinton & Co., In.
VFIS of Southern New England
ZUMRO, Inc.

Without your donation the division would not be in a position to provide as much to the members attending for the same cost to attend. Thank you once again.

First Vice President Jack Parow and I attended the IAFC 2002 Strategic Planning Session in Colorado Springs on October 17-20, 2002; the session was very successful and well attended. There were over one hundred attendees; of the one hundred attendees 27 represented the State Chiefs Associations.In attendance representingtheNewEnglandStateChiefs Associations were Chief Steve Allen President NH Fire Chiefs Association, Chief Kevin Partridge MA State Fire Chiefs Association, Chief Tom Weber CT State Fire Chiefs Association and I attended in two capacities representing the New England Division and the Maine Fire Chiefs Association.

Other New EnglandChiefs in attendance were, Chief Bob Dipoli Needham, MA, IAFC Second Vice President, see pres. message pg3 **FORTH QUARTER 2002**

Division Officers and State Directors

President
Chief Michael Lajoie
Lewiston, ME
1st Vice President
Chief Jack Parow
Chelmsford, MA
2nd Vice President
Chief William Weston
Bellows Falls, VT
Secretary/Treasurer
Chief John Wood
Hartford, VT
International Director
Chief Roger Bradley
Hanover, NH

State Vice Presidents
Chief Gerald Bessette
East Providence, RI
Chief Brian Thibeault
Plymouth, NH
Chief Timothy Wall
Wallingford, CT
Chief James Farrell
Augusta, ME
Chief Gerald Dio
Worcester, MA
Chief Michael O'Neil
Burlington, VT

Immediate Past President Chief Richard McDonough Southington, CT

Produced and Edited by: Secretary/Treasurer John Wood

Page 2